PERSONNEL AND TRAINING BUREAU

NOTICE
1.12 December 6,2019

TO: All Department Personnel
FROM: Commanding Officer, Personnel and Training Bureau

SUBJECT: 1911 PISTOL QUALIFICATION REQUIREMENT PILOT PROGRAM-
UPDATE

The 1911 Pistol Qualification Requirement Pilot Program began October 18, 2018. Upon
completion of this pilot program a one-year assessment was completed, and it was determined
that the qualification requirement should be modified to support those who are carrying the 1911
Pistol.

Effective immediately, upon successful completion of a Department approved 1911 Course,
1911 operators shall qualify once per month, every month for one year. Upon successfully
completing this requirement, 1911 operators will then revert to the standard Department
qualification schedule. This Notice only changes the indefinite qualification requirement and all
other requirements shall remain in place.

Should you have any questions regarding this Notice, please contact Lieutenant II Eric Quan,
Officer in Charge, Firearms Training Section, In-Service Training Division, at (818) 832-3712.
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